Dear 
I am very concerned about continued breaches of EU rules on the transport of farm animals throughout the Community.

I would be most grateful if you could write to Commissioner John Dalli, DG Sanco, and urge him, in the context of the report that Sanco is preparing on Council Regulation 1/2005 on the protection of animals during transport, to recognize the need to place a short finite limit on journeys for slaughter and further fattening. In particular I believe there is an urgent need for a European-wide eight hour maximum limit on such journeys. 

The need to reduce journey times is recognized by the Federation of Veterinarians of Europe, which states, ‘”Animals should be reared as close as possible to the premises on which they are born and slaughtered as close as possible to the point of production.”

Moreover a report by the European Food Safety Authority stated, when referring to the need to prevent the spread of disease associated with transport, “an overall strategy is also, when possible, to avoid the transport of animals…long distance transport of animals for finishing or slaughter may be replaced by the transport of carcass and food products.”

I would also like to see much stronger enforcement of the regulation.

Investigations by Compassion in World Farming and others, and reports from the FVO, continue to find permitted maximum journey times exceeded, failure to provide water, food and rest as required by the Regulation, lack of headroom, overcrowding and have sometimes witnessed inhumane treatment  of the animals.

It seems that inspection of travel documentation by the enforcing authority in many Member States is poor and journey times are unrealistically short, with the result that the rest stops that are obligatory for long journeys are neither planned nor carried out.

I am aware that the Commission is preparing a report that will be published towards the end of 2011 but that is no reason to delay moves to achieve improved enforcement in this problem area.

 Article 13 of the Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union states that:

“In formulating and implementing the Union's agriculture, fisheries, transport, internal market, research and technological development and space policies, the Union and the Member States shall, since animals are sentient beings, pay full regard to the welfare requirements of animals.”

I believe the current Regulation is still inadequate to protect the welfare of animals during transport, that it urgently needs improvement, and that until it is strengthened it must be enforced rigorously and regularly in every member state.

I do hope that you will be able to raise this important issue with Mr Dalli. You might like to sign the petition in support of an eight hour travel limit, which can be found here: http://www.8hours.eu/support 

 Yours sincerely
